
                                                                                                                                                                                                Shirenewton Community Council
Minutes of the Annual Council Meeting of Shirenewton Community Council held on May 10th 2010 at Shirenewton Recreation  Hall. 

Present:

           Councillors:

                              J Harvey               

                             R Mitchell 
                      Mrs E McCombe

                      Mrs S Saysell

                              J Eede

                       Mrs B Leaf 

                              C Eickhoff

                      Mrs S Squires  

                      Ms B Moore   

 Apologies: 

         Councillor: K Morton

          PC Cowburn

In attendance

                   County Cllr Graham Down

                    Ms Glynis McDonald

                   Mrs C Jones Clerk

                    33 members of the public

Minute 2423     To appoint Chairman for 2010/2011

The out-going Chairman, Cllr John Eede thanked members and the Clerk for the support they had given throughout the year. He reflected on the past year and the various issues that the Community Council had been involved in (report attached)

It was unanimously agreed that Cllr Liz McCombe be elected Chairman for 2010/2011

Cllr McCombe expressed thanks on behalf of the Community Council to Cllr Eede for his year in office.

Minute 2424  To appoint Vice Chairman for 2010/2011

It was unanimously agreed that Cllr Suzi Squires be elected as Vice Chairman for 2010/2011

Minute 2425  To appoint Representatives

It was unanimously agreed to appoint repreentatives as follows:-

a) One Voice Wales

Cllr Harvey

Cllr McCombe

b) Shirenewton Recreation Association

Cllr Moore

Cllr Saysell

c)Monmouthshire County Planning Committee

Cllr Eede

Cllr Squires

d) Shirenewton and Mynyddbach Fields Association

Cllr Leaf

e) Llanmelin Hill Fort Management Committee

Cllr Eede

Cllr Harvey

Cllr Morton

f) Footpath Officer

Cllr Morton

g) Trees  Officer

Cllr Harvey

h) Conservation Area Committee

Cllr Eede

Cllr Eickhoff

Cllr Harvey

Cllr Morton

Shirenewton School Board of Governors

There is no requirement to appoint a representative at this time as Cllr Mitchell holds the position until 2011 when a representative from one of the other Community Council in the catchment area will be appointed

Minute 2426  To adopt the Community Council Accounts

The Communuty Council accounts for the year ending March 31st 2010 were introduced to Members. They had been audited by Mr Phil Brabon. Members certified that the Fianancial statement represented the Council’s financial position and adoption of the accounts was approved

The Chairman closed the Annual Meeting at 8pm and the Ordinary Meeting followed

                                                                                                                      Chairman……………………………

                                                                                                                                                                                                            Date………………………………..

Chairman’s Report 2009/2010
In his report last year the outgoing Chairman referred to the Open Forum that had been held about the role of the SCC. The themes arising from that Forum was to develop better communications with residents, other local bodies and with MCC.

Much has been done in the last twelve months to follow these guidelines. In the Autumn , a Public meeting was arranged with other local bodies, an excellent attendance. Despite some initial misunderstanding about the object of the meeting, it confirmed that there are rich sources of experience and expertise within the Community to call upon for the benefit of the whole Community. From that meting, a Directory of Contact Details for all local organisations was produced and this is now a permanent entry in the Parish Magazine.
Establishing better communications with MCC has been more complicated.  The work  of SCC in trying to acquire an area for allotments at Blethyn Close has been stalled repeatedly by MCC. In a surprise move, a planning application for affordable housing was made on the area originally used for allotments, and although the application has twice been rejected by the Planning Committee, an appeal has been lodged. This in turn has delayed efforts by SAMFAL to lease and manage the adjoining field. A meeting has been held with MCC in the hope of establishing a spirit of better understanding and a further meeting has been arranged for June this year, after the Appeal over the affordable housing has been heard by the Inspector on 20th May. At present there still appears to be a gulf between the objectives of SCC and MCC and we must make further efforts to resolve these issues.
The publication of an annual newsletter was introduced last year and was well received. 300 copies were produced which were distributed at the Village fete and in the local pubs. For the first time SCC took a stand at the Village fete which was manned by Cllrs and shared with Neighbourhood Watch. The exercise was undoubtedly useful in helping to highlight local issues and will be continued this year.
A programme of refurbishing the SCC notice boards has been started and the first two notice boards have already been completed with pleasing results.

The Community Luncheon Club was set up in April last year and has been a marked success and is well supported.
Highways

Regular contact with the Highways department by the Clerk has helped to deal with local road repairs, although the recent severe weather has created additional problems. 

Further efforts have been made towards introducing traffic calming measures, particularly in Shirenewton and Mynyddbach, and some progress has been made.
Discussions are being held with two other Community Councils to share the use and the cost of a digital speed warning device.
Horse and rider warning signs have now been installed in the Earlswood area.
Motorcycles continue to be a problem, both in Earlswood and on the Usk Road. The possibility of applying for a reduced speed limit on the Usk Road has been suggested. At present the Police accept that the problem is not easy to resolve.
Best Kept Village

After our second place in the event in 2008, renewed efforts were made and we were delighted to receive the award of Best kept village . The prize money received will be used to provide floral decorations for the village and every effort will be made to retain our first place.

Behind the Scenes

A usual, planning considerations took up a considerable amount of Council time, but this position is improving as Cllrs are increasingly studying planning applications on the MCC website and are coming to Council meetings better briefed.

Cllrs have attended a number of training sessions throughout the year run by One Voice Wales, to improve the understanding of the role of Cllrs and Council.
 A number of Cllrs attended an escorted tour of the Welsh Assembly Senate building and had the opportunity for a discussion with one of their local Assembly Members. 
Cllrs have attended a number of Planning Committee meetings at County Hall and have addressed the meeting on planning matters.
Joint surgeries were held with Police throughout the year and the joint ‘walkabouts’ have been well received
Finally I would like to thank all Members of the Council for their work throughout the year both in Council and on sub-committees.
I would also like to thank our Clerk for her unflagging work throughout the year in pursuing Council matters on our behalf. In particular she has worked tirelessly behind the scenes on matters such as allotments and affordable housing and has also managed to produce significant reductions in the cost of grass cutting and Insurance for the Council

John Eede

Chairman Shirenewton Community Council 2009/2010



